
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 509 creates a new exception for student residence facilities from the referendum requirements for certain technical college district capital projects, fully or partially funded with program revenues generated from student housing payments.  Currently, a technical college district board can expend up to $1.5 million for the purchase or construction of buildings or lease/purchase of buildings without approval from a referendum of district voters.





AB 509 does not change the $1.5 million cap without referendum, but it does authorize the subtraction of student housing payments from the total cost of dormitory projects to determine if a referendum must be held.





Fiscal Effect:


The Wisconsin Technical College System (WTCS) estimates that AB 509 would not have any state or local government costs.  WTCS also believes that the bill will have no fiscal impact on property taxpayers or tuition levels.  The only impact would be on students opting to reside in the student housing and paying the student housing fees.





Supporters Message:


This bill allows technical college districts to meet student demand for residence halls without impacting the taxpayers of a district.


While not all technical college districts will have the need or student desire for housing options, the bill does support the immediate situation at the Western Technical College District in La Crosse.


Providing a reasonable financing option for residence halls on technical college campuses permits an expansion of the educational and lifestyle opportunities available to students.





Opponents Message:


AB 509 is an unnecessary and potentially expensive duplication of services not in keeping with the primary mission of the technical college system.  Residential living is more appropriate and provided for students attending UW System campuses or private universities.


The technical college system is meant to be a reasonably lower cost educational option than our four-year institutions, but AB 509 will lead to potentially higher costs for students in the future.


Even though the current rules don’t allow for use of taxpayer funds to subsidize these dormitories, there is a relatively high potential that the taxpayers will eventually be burdened with subsidizing these facilities in order to hold down fees for students.





Key Supporters:


Representative Shilling (author); Senator Taylor (co-author); WI Technical College District Boards Assn.; WI Technical College System; Representative Huebsch; Senator Kapanke; Western Technical College District.





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 509, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On October 28, 2009, the Assembly Committee on Colleges and Universities recommended passage of AB 509, on a vote of 9-3. [Rhoades, Gottlieb, and Ballweg voted No; Nass and Townsend voted Aye.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Mike Mikalsen; Office of Rep. Steve Nass (6-5715)
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